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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1
September 17, 2015   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Paris Beckett, Natasha Grigg, Lana Spillman, Alan Fowler, Frank DiLuna (7:51PM), Director Ross Povenmire, Minute Sec’y Judi Stickney
Absent: Mark Mitsch 
Others Present: Lou Athanas, Randy Johnson, Carol Johnson, Michael Smolak, Nancy Merrill, James Scanlan, Marty Jessel, Kyle Faddis, Mrs. Faddis, and others.
Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Peter Delaney, called the meeting to order at 7:37PM.

7:37PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· DNI 2015-10: Eagle Scout Project at Stiles Pond Beach, Faddis: Kyle Faddis, Eagle Scout Candidate, met with the Conservation Commission to describe the work he would like to undertake to improve the Stiles Pond Beach area. He presented the Commission with photos and plans on the work he would like to do.
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to accept the documents submitted, waiving the 7-day prior requirement. 
While the Commissioners reviewed the information he presented, Faddis continued his description of the work he would like to do at the Stiles Pond Beach area: power wash the basketball court, repaint lines, paint rim and square on backboard, new net, add bench, improve trail in non-member area, clear brush to open area near water, add towel rack, shoe rack, benches, paint and power wash roof of storage shed. 
After a brief discussion, the Chair requested that Faddis work closely with the Director of Conservation and return to the Commission on October 1 with updated information. 
· Discussions with Michael Smolak: Michael Smolak, Small Ox Farm, 494 Ipswich Road, met with the Conservation Commission to discuss the following: 
· Discussion of Woodlot Management Project and Conservation Restrictions at 494 Ipswich Road: Smolak requested to continue this discussion to the October 1 meeting. 
· Discussion of Proposal for Town Participation in a Forest Stewardship Program: Smolak provided the Commissioners with a Forest Stewardship grant application and information on Forest Management Plans from the Department of Conservation and Recreation. Smolak described the concept of forest stewardship to the Commissioners and how the town residents could be involved.
· RDA 2015-9: 300 Main Street, 22-1-23, Burke:

Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: To remove trees as shown on the proposed plan, at least five of which are within Outer Riparian Riverfront Area, 100-feet of Bordering Vegetated Wetland and/or Bordering Land Subject to Flooding.   

· WPA Form 1 – Request for Determination of Applicability: Christopher J. Burke, 300 Main Street, Boxford
· Plans Submitted: Dated 9/14/1993, stamped by Gregory L. Bowden, Land Surveyor
The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Mrs. Burke met with the Conservation Commission to provide information on the trees they would like to have removed. The Director provided a plan and an aerial view photo for the Commissioners to view, as he described the trees and the area.
On the MOTION made by Grigg, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for RDA 2015-9, under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue a Negative Determination, checking boxes 2 and 3, under the Act and the Bylaw.  

· Permission for Pumpkin Hunt on Cargill Field: Natasha Grigg, BTA-BOLT, requested the use of Cargill Field for October 25 for their annual Pumpkin Hunt. The licensees of the property, Randy Johnson and Lou Athanas, were present and gave their permission for the Pumpkin Hunt. 
· RDA 2015-10: 22 King John Drive, 20-5-18, Van Eman
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: To remove ten trees, of which five trees are located within 100-feet of an intermittent stream, and trim a tree within 100-feet of an intermittent stream.  

· WPA Form 1 – Request for Determination of Applicability: Charles Van Eman, 22 King John Drive, Boxford
The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Charles Van Eman met with the Conservation Commission with a Request for Determination of Applicability to remove ten trees from his property.

On a MOTION made by Spillman, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for RDA 2015-10, under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue a Negative Determination, checking boxes 2 and 3, under the Act and the Bylaw.  
· NOI 114- : 114 King George Drive, 16-1-11, Manning
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: To replace a septic tank and distribution box and associated piping within 100-feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland.
· WPA Form 3 – Notice of Intent: Robert Manning, 114 King George Drive, Boxford
· Plans Submitted:
· Locus Plan: USGS Topographic Plan, dated 8/31/15

· Locus Plan: Natural Heritage Endangered Species Program, dated 8/31/15

· Locus Plan: Aerial View, dated 8/31/15

· Permit Site Plan: Prepared by Scanlan Engineering LLC (JBS), dated 8/31/15

Jim Scanlan, Scanlan Engineering, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to replace a septic tank, distribution box and associated piping. Scanlan provided a plan for the Commissioners to view as he made his brief presentation. The Chair advised he and the Director made a site walk on the property and he reported their observations to the Commissioners.

At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-, 114 King George Drive, to October 1, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Continued NOI 114-1199: Kelsey Road right-of-way, various, Boxford DPW, Culvert Replacement  Request to Continue
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: To replace an existing partially collapsed 18” corrugated metal pipe with a new 18” reinforced concrete pipe at the same elevation and location within 100 ft of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland.
· WPA Form 3 – Notice of Intent: Boxford DPW, Kelsey Road Right-of-Way, Boxford
· Plans Submitted:

· Site Plan in Boxford, Mass.: Prepared for Town of Boxford, Prepared by Donohoe Survey, Wetlands Flagged by Robert Prokop (2014)
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1199, to October 1, under the Act and the Bylaw. 

8:29PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS:


· Ratify Enforcement Order for Killam, Four Mile Pond Dam: The Director reported that a Management Plan is in works and the dam boards that were to be reinstated, are in.
On a MOTION made by Fowler, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED to ratify the Enforcement Order issued to Charlie Killam for the Four Mile Pond Dam. 

· COC 114-1148: Lot 10 Sagamore Lane, 42-1-17.9, Sanidas: The Director reported that the subdivision is very attractive and meets all the conditions. He recommends the issuance of the Certificate of Compliance. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg,  the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue the Certificate of Compliance for file #114-1148, Lot 10 Sagamore Lane, 42-1-17.9, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· DNI 2015-13: 120 High Ridge Road Repair of Pool Coping: The Director provided a photo for the Commissioners to view as he described the work to be done to repair the pool coping. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to authorize the Director to draft a letter for a Determination of Negligible Impact for the Chair’s signature, for DNI 2015-13, 120 High Ridge Road.

8:40PM
OTHER BUSINESS
· Davis Hayfield: Commissioner Natasha Grigg reported that the Davis Hayfield was recently cut at a cost of $150. She asked if the Board of Selectmen might be able to fund the cost of cutting the field. There was a brief discussion and she suggested that there be a maintenance plan in place when the town purchases scenic property. 
8:48PM
ROUTINES:

· Minutes: Review/Amend/Approve: After a brief discussion regarding amendments to the minutes of July 2 and July 16, 2015, the Conservation Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Spillman, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of 7/2/15 and 7/16/15, as amended. 
8:49PM  
ADJOURN
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 8:49PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
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